MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF MAYOR AND COUNCIL OF THE BOROUGH OF STONE HARBOR HELD IN THE MUNICIPAL BUILDING, May 19, 2015
* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *

The meeting was called to order by Mayor Walters at 4:30 p.m.

 

ROLL CALL                                                PRESENT
Councilmembers

Suzanne M. Walters, Mayor 



Barry D. Mastrangelo, Council President








Judith Davies-Dunhour
Suzanne C. Stanford, Borough Clerk


Joselyn Rich
Michael Donohue, Esquire 



Joan Kramar 
Jim Craft, CFO, 




Karen Lane
Jill Gougher, Administrator



Albert Carusi         


    














Mayor Walters announced that the meeting was now open. Adequate notice of the meeting was provided by posting a copy of the time and place on the Municipal Clerk’s bulletin board and mailing a copy of same to the Press and the Cape May County Herald on January 8, 2015.  
SALUTE TO THE FLAG
STONE HARBOR TRIATHLON - ROB HICKS spoke about the upcoming 17th Stone Harbor Triathlon. Thanked Fire/Rescue and Police for their assistance, said the race has been successful.  Councilmember Carusi said the police had some concerns about the race and the closing of streets.  Mr. Hicks said he would meet with them any time to go over any problems and come up with solutions. 

Motion to approve the Stone Harbor Triathlon on July 19, 2015.
Motion by




Councilmember Barry D. Mastrangelo

Seconded by




Councilmember Judy Davies-Dunhour

Vote




6 Councilmembers AYE

BOROUGH ENGINEER GAVE HIS REPORT AT THIS TIME. CAN BE FOUND LATER IN THE MEETING. 
SUSTAINABLE JERSEY CERTIFICATION – Councilmember Lane Committee worked so hard to get this certification and if took a couple of years. Presented the plague to the Mayor. We have achieved bronze status and will be working on silver. 
MOTION CONCERNING THE MINUTES

Upon motion of




Councilmember Barry D. Mastrangelo
Seconded by 





Councilmember Joselyn O. Rich
Since all members of Council have been provided with a copy of the minutes of the  Regular Meeting of  April 21 and the Work Session of May 5, 2015, if there are no additions or corrections, I move we dispense with the reading of the minutes and that they be approved.

Vote





6 Councilmembers
AYE

REPORTS OF COMMITTEES AND OFFICERS

PUBLIC SAFETY 
Councilmember Carusi said Public Safety meeting was held on May 8, 2015 all members present with the exception of Ken Hawk & Deb Scott. Captain Tom Schutta represented the Police Chief.  
Highlights (for complete details of the meeting, go to the SH Website
COURTS – Main discussion centered on another opportunity for shared services  with Avalon, as Stone Harbor Judge John Fowler is considering retirement at the end of his term this August. Members of the PS Com are discussing possibility of sharing one Judge between our 2 Boroughs with the additional possibility of consolidating our courts, information will be released as it becomes available & the benefits are realized, ei improved efficiency, reduced cost, convenience and manpower savings. 

OEM Main focus was attention & follow up of tropical storm Ana expected to make landfall in the Carolinas.

FIRE/EMS – Mutual aid to Avalon continues as their ladder truck is out of service. PS Committee supports Chief Stanford in helping but are monitoring the stress being placed on SHFD manpower & equipment, especially as we approach Memorial Day. Chief Stanford is working with Avalon Fire Chief in finding ways to reduce SH Support ie responding only to actual structural fires & not false alarms, arching wires, mulch fires alarms, etc. Our new pumper arrived last week & after much excitement from our fire fighters who received orientation & training on the new features of this truck, it is now in service. On a personal note, I applaud our volunteers for the esprit d’corps & high moral in the performance of their duties. It is a tribute to Chief Stanford and his officers and as Council it is our responsibility to provide them with the best equipment and training as we ask them to go in harms was in the protection of life & property.

Chief Stanford will meet with Beach Patrol Captain Sandy Bosacco to discuss the possibility of conducting after house patrols on the beach front and then attend the BRT Committee meeting to discuss findings and recommendation. 

We have over 1,000 registered rental properties in SH at this time. There are 28 properties not properly registered. Notice was sent to Realtors advising them that any home not property registered with the Borough will be red tagged “no occupancy” per Ordinance.

POLICE – Police Building update: Remington Vernick, Marc DeBlasio has been instructed to complete the necessary studies and has 30 days to fulfill the obligation. St. Bob Walker has been pursuing the availability of purchasing a boat to be used by SHPD in patrolling the back bays & the environmentally sensitive Point at the southern end of the island. Breaking news: St. Walker located a boat that is suitable and I will introduce a resolution for its purchase this evening.  This will aid in patrolling the Point as well as vandalism & trespassing. Additionally, after coordinating with US Fish & Wildlife, limited patrols with police vehicles will be permitted in this area. Mayor Walter will provide a brief update on the status of the police building at the POA meeting scheduled for June 14th 

NATURAL RESOURCES
BEACH/POINT 

SH Point Meeting – All agencies were gathered to share the exciting Point project. Great article in the AC Press. Beautiful day at the Point and it was busy with birds. Our conservation area will be patrolled by beach steward ambassadors for the Birds this summer. Their job will be to educate people who may roam into the area of the importance of keeping their distance from the birds The dual role of this project is to provide protection to the community as well as aiding wildlife – this keeps us aligned with the goals of the federal program. We also had a meeting on Friday morning with Police, Fire, Beach Patrol, WI, Mayor, BRT, and Administrator. We are setting up our plans for this summer to better protect the Point. Everyone had an opportunity to part of the discussion and solutions.  SOPs were reviewed. All information will be placed on the Borough website. 

Please understand that the Point Rules are “no dogs” year round. Please help us and share this information. April events were all successful, beach sweep sponsored by WI run by Brian Williamson. SHPD continues to win the prize foe quantity.  Beach Dune Planting, thanks to MTHS Honor Society and Alma from Jamal Farms. Tree seedling were provided by the Sandy Recovery Program from the State. All student received thank you certificates from the Mayor

DREDGING – All surveys of our back bay areas were presented and reviewed, Discussion on the process for the bay front owners, more information is needed. Planning a public “Dredge Meeting to inform everyone of all the needed details. On target for the Fall.

Bird Sanctuary – Come after the Beach Opening, planting party at the Bird Sanctuary Friday. We need volunteers, be prepared to dig. 

Beach, Recreation & Tourism

Monthly Report

Tuesday, May 19, 2015

The regular meeting of the Recreation Advisory Committee was held on Monday. May 4.  Avalon’s Recreation Director Chuck McDonnell attended.  The regular meeting of the Beach, Recreation and Tourism Committee was held on Tuesday, May 11.  

Beach

Beach tags sales continue to do well.  To date we have sold 11,621 tags for $255,622.  Last year at this time we had sold 10,570 for $221,970.  This is an increase of just below 10%. The beach tag office will be open for sales beginning this Thursday and staff starts on Saturday.  Beaches will be protected starting Saturday.  Until all the guards are available please contact the Beach Shack for a list of which beaches are staffed.  As guards become available the number of protected beaches will increase.  

All tagger positions have been filled.  Positions for lifeguard are still available.

Recreation

The Mayor’s Wellness campaigned wrapped up on Wednesday, May 6.  We had three very clear winners -  Matura Gallagher, Jim Gallagher and Lisa Voellm  - who attended every lecture, redeemed every free pass offered by the seven participating fitness centers, attended every Thursday walk, tallied their steps every week, and completed extra credit fitness activities every week.   Participants were given a survey at the wrap up and it is also posted on the Recreation website.  We are looking for feedback on what participants enjoyed about the program, what they would like to see more of, see less of or see added. This is going to be a tough act to follow and we are open to suggestions.
There are still two remaining positions available for boat ramp attendants.

Construction is going on at the 81st Street Playground. The anticipated completion date is June 9.  The fencing will be custom and not installed until late July.  We are planning an official ribbon cutting when the playground is completely finished – to include the fencing.  

Tourism

There are quite a few special events on the agenda tonight for approval.  Most are annual events.

Please remember that the official opening of the beach for the 2015 season is this Friday, May 22, at the 95th Street beach, at 9:30am.

UTILITIES
MAY 19, 2015 UTILITIES REPORT
The Utility Committee met Fri. 5/1/15;   All members present except Rocky Tirado who was taking a class.

From Jan through Mar we used over 4 million gallons more water than in 2014. In April we slightly reversed that trend using 869K gallons less that last April. That still leaves us at over 3 million gallons greater usage that in 2014. This doesn’t bode well for the season if we end up with a very hot, dry summer. What is even more discouraging is that in preparing the billing our collector noted 5 properties registering a total of 1.9 million gal of water between Jan & mar and none had reported leaks, yet with Debbie contract them they all found they had major leaks, one home alone lost over 800 K gallons of water.

The committee approved Grant pursing an interlocal agreement with Lower Two MUA to utilize their equipment and manpower if needed. Craig Loper, Sup of the LTMUA is currently the licensed Sewer Operator for the Borough of Stone Harbor.

We are still awaiting word from the DEP concerning the installation of the sentinel well required for our increased water allotment. We would like to begin to utilizing our increase prior to the installation since there are issues preventing the immediate installation. However, the numerous leaks and huge water loss as a result due to the inattention of property owners may be problematic. 

Work is being done on some rust issues within the water tower. The contractor has returned to address the issue and we are awaiting an inspection by RVE along with Grant & Corrosion Control. 

SHADE TREE – Meeting held 4/27/15 In attendance K. Lane, Elaine Heil, Joyce Steele, Fran Burns. Discussion concerning the need to educate owners about property trimming their curbside tress. The committee will investigate methods to accomplish this. An inventory of the Second Avenue island trees has been completed. I have been given several recommendations, including sycamore trees on the 102, 103 street island that need trimming. One should be replaced, which I will pass on to Grant Russ for his review. This inventory will update the last one done in 2010. It is time to renew our Forestry Mgt Certification. This must be done every 5 years. We will begin the process.  Elaine Heil, Chair will attend the next GG meeting and will share here committee’s ideas for our Green Fair. Next meeting 6/16 at 9:30 am.

GO GREEN – met 5/13/`15 Committee all present with the exception of the Water Shed Ambassador Victoria Stirling

Water leaks were again discussed and methods by which we can enhance our program of educating and advising residents/ owner on the proper way to shut down their property when leaving for the winter. We also discussed irrigation issues and the fact that people are once again ignoring the ordinance on watering schedules. Notification to these violator will begin this month.  We presently have over 200 e-mail addresses and a newsletter which I have advocated for several years has come to fruition thanks to the efforts of Jill Gougher & Kin Stevenson. All department are asked to share their information so that the taxpayers may find out directly what is happening in the Borough. Presently this is being sent out quarterly and posted on the website. It is an agenda GG will be utilized to reach out to property owners concerning irrigation and shut down issues.

We are definitely committed to holding Green Fair this year. It will be in conjunction with our Paper Shredding event Sept 12th at 95th Street Parking Lot. Most of the vendors were too busy with their Spring/summer business to participate the Spring, so we moved it to the Fall. We will be working on various displays of “Greening Possibility’s” Plus everyone will be able to participate in our paper shredding event since it is a close date to the Fall bulk trash pick-up. 

Grant Russ prepared 3 islands in the center of Second Avenue in front of the Rec Center to demonstrate what happens with the use of organic & non-organic & no fertilizers. We would like to help everyone better understand the many benefits of utilizing earth & bay friendly organic fertilizers. Hopefully everyone will see the results that can be obtained by switching to the organics.  Next meeting 6/19/15 at 11 am.

PUBLIC WORKS – Public works met on May 1, 2015 All committee in attendance. We had a full agenda consisting of an update on the 95th Street gate opening. It was decided to remove a portion of the gate for the residents, one in each parking lot, until the contractor can complete the job correctly.

Conservation ensued on the proposed Dog Park in Stone Harbor. PW concluded that the 80th Street location would best suit for our residents. After a conversation with the Mayor of Avalon, it was decided that if the park was established at 80th Street, we could have shared services and the Borough of Avalon would pay all construction and landscaping costs. Discussion continues.

Opening Day for Bocce is scheduled for this Wednesday, May 20th at 9:00 am. Rocky and myself visited a professional Bocce court to take measurements and see how an official court is laid out. Four member of last year’s teams including myself were invited to view a bocce organization that  has been in existence for 23 years. We learned the correct rules, layout of the Court, etc. This year we are looking to rotate SH and Avalon Bocce, once Avalon’s court is finished. Last day for registration is this Wednesday. Thanks to PW for all their help with constructing a 1st class court. SH’s women’s league has also challenged the Mayor of Avalon to a match. 

Concession stands and the Beach Shack are ready for summer.

PW will be laying a slab and mulch and putting two benches and some plants on Second Avenue against the wall of the Fire House. 

PW is purchasing new software entitle Public Works. This software will eliminate two different programs that are currently used at PW. Lisa Cresse, Administrative Assistant will be managing the system which will allow for more streamlined reporting, time management, employee reporting a FEMA reporting.

The County has agreed to purchase white or cream color ballards for the roadway in front of the Reed hotel.

Two more Memorial Benches were added to the Marina.

Thank you to the Garden Club and the POA for financially supporting the beautification of Stone Harbor. Each organization has agreed to pay for the hanging baskets, urns and the baskets at the Promenade. Island have been planted with the Garden Club doing 5 and PW doing 39. Signage is still being decided for the 5 islands that the Garden Club is doing. Again, many thanks to PW for taking over the plantings. 

95th Street project is not completed yet, but will be usable for this upcoming Holiday. Mats are being placed.

Farmers Market opening on Sunday, June 14th 98.7 the Coast will be there, parsley ribbon cutting. We are full with 24 vendors with a waiting list.

911 memorial Ceremony is scheduled for Friday, September 11th at 11:00 am

Public Works for Special events took 4 hours for Beach Clean Up, Spring Tides Festival was 189 hrs. Special thanks to all the employees that made sure by Sunday evening everything was cleaned up by noon on 96th Street. 

PW continues to do all the unnoticed maintenance on all our public vehicles, maintaining the beach and marina. Keeping our streets cleaned, curb painting, street patching, maintaining our pubic buildings. Including the rec center. All our borough properties were cleaned and mulched, island were seeded and fertilized. Too numerous to mention everything they do.  When you see a PW employee please stop to thank them. 

2015 Monthly Report

Administration and Finance

Barry Mastrangelo, Chairman/Al Carusi/Joan Kramar

May 2015

· Monthly Meeting – Held our monthly meeting on May 1st.  
· Library Construction – The Time Schedule for the project is as follows:

· Wednesday, 5/27/15  Advertisement/Bid Packages available for Pick-Up
· Wednesday, 6/03/15  Pre-Bid meeting at 10:00 AM the County Admin Bldg.
· Friday, 6/12/15            Deadline for questions to AnnMarie McMahon, Facilities
· Friday, 6/19/15            Addendum Sent to Bidders(if necessary)
· Wednesday, 7/01/15  Bids Due at 2:00 PM at Freeholders Office
· On-site work shall not begin until after Labor Day.  Project Completion shall be 14 months from Notice to Proceed                                   

· Marina Boat Trailer Storage –At this time the new kiosk at the marina will be used for boat ramp launch fee only.  Boat trailer storage may be presented at a later date once more details are worked out to ensure use and revenue.
· Atlantic City Electric Lease of Property renewal- A five year renewal has been presented by Atlantic Electric for the property used as a parking lot near Ace Hardware.  The Borough Administrator, Borough Clerk and Public Works Director are working on the renewal.
· Our next meeting is scheduled for June 12th. 
· Chief Financial Officer – Chief Financial Officer will provide his report at this time. 
· Borough Engineer – The Borough Engineer will give his report.
        ENGINEERING REPORT

BOROUGH OF STONE HARBOR

               May 19, 2015
FY2015 NJDOT Local Aid Program

· The Borough has submitted the following grant application:
· Municipal Aid – Roadway: Reconstruction of 95th Street from First Avenue to Second Avenue.
· The Borough was notified by NJDOT that this project was not selected for FY 2016 funding.
Sanitary Sewer, Water Main, Storm Sewer, Beach Outfall Improvement Project– Phase 3

· NJEIT has approved the project.

· The contracts are in the process of being executed and the project is scheduled to begin in the Fall, 2015.
2014 Utility and Road Program
· The bid was awarded to Asphalt Paving Systems, Inc., P.O. Box 530, Hammonton, NJ 08037, in the amount of $1,465,300.00.
· The final surface course paving has been completed by and we are in the process of developing a punchlist and closing out the project.

FY2014 NJDCA Small Cities Program
· The Borough was awarded a $400,000.00 grant to provide ADA improvements to the Borough Hall, Fire House and Public Works Department.
· The improvements consist of:

1.
Fire House – Restroom, meeting room. (elevator has been deleted from the Bid 

Documents)

2.
Municipal Complex – Restroom counters, signage and striping.

3.
Public Works – Bathrooms.

· The bid was awarded to MJJ Construction in the amount of $198,100.00

· A pre-construction walk thru was conducted on May 12, 2015.

· The Contractor is submitting shop drawings.
FY 2015 NJDCA Small Cities Grant Application

· The bid opening occurred on March 31, 2015.
· The bid was awarded to Whirl Corporation in the amount of $268,738.50 for the Base Bid.

· All playground equipment has been installed.

· Safety tiles will be installed this week.

· RCP building footers are poured.
2015 Utility and Road Program
· Survey and base mapping are completed.  The design phase has started.

· We will be notifying the utility companies regarding the project and coordinating underground utility connections.

111th Street Outfall Elimination
· Survey and base mapping are complete.

· The outfall pipe has been sized and a change order processed for incorporation into    the ongoing construction work.

  The final report is anticipated to be completed by June 30, 2015.

Cape May County Open Space Program – Chelsea Place Park Improvements
· Our office was authorized to begin design work at the April 7, 2015 Council Meeting.

· The design process has begun and we are targeting a Fall, 2015 Construction Schedule.

· Next Tuesday, May 26, 2015, an on-site meeting is scheduled to review the plans and site conditions.
Cape May County Open Space Program – 82nd Street Recreation Facility Tennis Court Improvements

· Our office was authorized to begin design work at the April 7, 2015 Council Meeting.

· The design process has begun and we are targeting a Fall, 2015 Construction Schedule.

· Next Tuesday, May 26, 2015, an on-site meeting is scheduled to review the plans and site conditions.
NJDEP Water Allocation Permit
· RVW has helped the Borough obtain a water allocation permit modification which increases the monthly and annual diversion from the existing wells.  As a condition of the permit, the water allocation amounts will not be increased for the first year of the newly approved permit. During this “interim” phase, Stone Harbor must comply with the conditions of the permit in order to reach the “final” phase of the water allocation permit. At that time, water allocation amounts will be increased to the full requested diversion amount. 
The key permit conditions involves the installation and operation of a new observation well at the Cape May Airport in the 800-foot sands aquifer. It has been proposed that Stone Harbor share the cost and responsibility of the installation and operation of the new well with another water purveyor in the area. At this time, New Jersey American Water and possibly Wildwood are other water purveyor in the area that may be required to share in the cost to install and operate an observation well. Wildwood has indicated that they do not feel responsible for sharing the cost of the sentinel well. The NJDEP may have to specify cost sharing responsibilities. The possibility for the County to have ownership and monitoring responsibilities will still be explored. A request for an extension to the sentinel installation timeline will be requested or even possibly eliminated. 
TREASURER’S REPORT

Current Receipts.......................................................................................$         3,282,400.74
Current Disbursements.............................................................................$         1,507,122.25
Utility Receipts.........................................................................................$            857,154.28
Utility Disbursements...............................................................................$              85,858.21
BOROUGH CLERK’S REPORT

ISSUED:

      4

Boat Slips………………………………………………………..   6,000.00

      4 

Boat Trailers……………………………………………………..      500.00
     44

Business Registration…………………………………………….  4,400.00 

     31

Parking Permits……………………………………………………6,975.00

       3

Sailcraft Permits…………………………………………………      750.00

      23 
           Certified Copies………………………………………………….     230.00

       9

Marriage Lic……………………………………………………..      252.00

       1

OPRA request……………………………………………………         2.70        

                   








       19,109.70    
       6

Dog………………………………………………………………..     25.20
       2               Cats……………………………………………………………….      11.00
Total……………………………………………………………………………….$19,109.70
  
	CONSTRUCTION OFFICEPERMIT
	NO. OF PERMITS ISSUED
	FEES COLLECTED

	Building Permits
	36
	11,696.00

	Electrical Permits
	25
	3,118.00

	Plumbing Permits
	15
	2,427.00

	Fire Permits
	13
	1,175.00

	DCA Permits
	37
	1,460.00

	Zoning Permits
	22
	4,806.00

	CTT’s
	19
	950.00

	Violations
	 1 
	500.00

	Certificate of Occupancy
	38
	2,214.00

	Pool Bonding 
	 3
	225.00

	Contractor’s License 
	 1
	100.00

	Dumpster/Semi Trailer
	5
	1,250.00

	Utility Street Openings
	 6
	600.00

	Bulkhead
	 
	

	TOTAL FEES COLLECTED
	
	30,521.00

	
	
	


Upon motion of




Councilmember Barry D. Mastrangelo

Seconded by 





Councilmember Karen Lane

That the reports of committees and officers be received and filed. 

Vote





5 Councilmembers
AYE

COMMUNICATIONS
NONE

HEARING OF THE PUBLIC ON MEMORIALS, RESOLUTIONS, PETITIONS & COMPLAINTS

None

OLD BUSINESS:

None

NEW BUSINESS 
RESOLUTION 2015-S-101– Wage Rates for Beach Patrol & Beach Tag Personnel 
Upon motion of
Councilmember Judy Davies-Dunhour
Seconded by
Councilmember Barry D. Mastrangelo
ESTABLISHING WAGE RATES FOR BEACH PATROL 

AND BEACH TAG PERSONNEL

WHEREAS, the Borough of Stone Harbor maintains a Beach Patrol for the protection of the health, safety and welfare of beach-goers during the summer season and also maintains a contingent of beach tag personnel in order to enforce the Borough’s beach tag ordinance and provide convenient points of sale of beach tags to visitors; and

WHEREAS, the Beach and Recreation Committee of Borough Council have determined that it is in the best interests of the Borough to provide a more competitive wage scheduled, complete with certain incentives, in order to continue to attract qualified and committed persons to serve as lifeguards on the Borough’s beaches:

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Borough Council of the Borough of Stone Harbor, duly assembled in public session this 19th day of May, 2015 as follows:

1. That the preamble of this Resolution is hereby incorporated herein by reference;

2. That members of the Beach Patrol be compensated for work during the 2015 season in accordance with the following schedule:

Item



Lifeguard Rate 
Lieutenant Rate

1st year of service


$93/day
year 1-4
$127/day

2nd year of service


$95/day
year 5 & over
$136/day (was $133)

3rd year of service


$97/day
Sr. Lieutenant  $138/day (added)

4th year of service


$99/day

5th year of service


$101/day

6th year of service


$103/day


7th year of service


$105/day

8th year of service


$107/day

9th year of service


$109/day

10th year of service


$111/day

11th year of service


$113/day

12th year of service


$115/day

13th year of service


$117/day

14th year of service


$119/day

15th year of service


$121/day

Over 16 years



     2% increase (added) 

BONUSES:


$8 per day if the lifeguard starts working full-time before

July 1st and works through Labor Day or beyond and has worked a total of at least 50 full days.  Bonus pay will be paid in
final pay.

A lifeguard may also qualify for the following extra bonus:

For August 15th through Labor Day or beyond, a lifeguard will receive an additional bonus of $ 10 per day worked in this time period to be paid in their final pay.

3. That beach tag personnel be paid in accordance with the following schedule:

Beach Tag Checkers and Office Staff 

Range:

$9.50/hour - $15.00/hour (returnees automatically receive additional .50/hour) 

BONUSES: 


The top 10 beach tag sellers as of Labor Day become eligible to share in $5000 allocated for bonuses.

4.  That the provisions of this Resolution shall become effective immediately upon passage and shall be subject to the continuing review of the Beach and Recreation Committee and may be modified, in the sole discretion of the Borough Council, as deemed appropriate from time to time.

Vote



6 Councilmembers AYE

RESOLUTION 2015-S-102 (Recreation Bonuses)
Upon motion of




Councilmember Judy Davies-Dunhour
Seconded by





Councilmember Joan Kramar
WHEREAS, the Beach and Recreation Committee of Borough Council has requested bonuses to the employees of the Stone Harbor Recreation Department; and

WHEREAS, the bonuses shall be made only to those employees who have less than 3 documented work violations; and 

WHEREAS, the bonus breakdown includes $3 earned for every 5 hours worked and an additional $150.00 for completing work assignments; and

WHEREAS, the maximum employee bonus awarded will be $500.00

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Borough of Stone Harbor on this 19th day of May, 2015 as follows:

1. That the bonus program outlined herein is hereby approved. 

2. That the Chief Financial Officer shall take any and all steps necessary to effectuate such funds and shall make the proper adjustments to the financial records of the Borough.   

Vote




6 Councilmembers AYE
RESOLUTION 2015-S-103 (Refund Escrow Various)
Upon motion of




Councilmember Barry D. Mastrangelo
Seconded by





Councilmember Joan Kramar

WHEREAS, the following submitted escrow fees in connection with Zoning Board, Planning Board and Other applications; and

WHEREAS, some of the escrow money was used in connection with the projects and refunds for the remaining fees have been requested; and

WHEREAS, the Zoning Officer has requested and approved the return of said remaining escrow fees.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Borough of Stone Harbor on this 19th day of May, 2015 that the following sums should be refunded:

1. DL Miner

11 Clermont Drive Unit A

      Cape May Court House, N.J. 08210

      Block 104.03  Lots 81  a/k/a 212 – 105th Street

      Drainage: $500.00

     
            2.  J.G. Popper Custom Builder, LLC   



     2 – 110th Street



     Stone Harbor, N.J. 08247



     Block 109.01 Lots 9 a/k/a 2 – 110th Street



     Dune/St. Light Restoration: $160.00

3. Tara Smith, Trustee

Block 117.03 Lots 206 a/k/a 222 – 118th Street

Amount: $270.50

4. Lynne Schaefer

Block 96.03 Lots 88 a/k/a 239 – 96th Street

Amount: $1,000.00

5. Randall L. Renneisen

23 Nivin Lane

Landenberg, Pa. 19350

Block 108.04 Lots 85.01 a/k/a 10829 Third Avenue

Amount: $283.25

6. Thomas Welsh Builders

2589 Ocean Drive

Avalon, N.J. 08202

Block 88.03 Lots 92.02 a/k/a 249 – 88th Street

Amount $296.00

7. Carol Ann & John W. Joyce 

6715 Dartbrook Drive

Dallas, TX 75254

Block 89.03 Lots 96 a/k/a 255 – 89th Street

Amount $296.00

8. Matthew & Allyson Flannery

32 Sheffield Drive

Moorestown, N.J. 08057

Block 93.02 Lots 44 a/k/a 155 – 93rd Street

Amount $270.50

9. LAS & Co. Inc.

Lynne A. Schaefer

8626 Sunset Drive 

Stone Harbor, N.J. 08247

Block 95.03 Lots 81.06 a/k/a 222 – 226 – 96th Street

Amount $1,902.50

10. Joseph Callahan

1306 Pine Road

Bryn Mawr, Pa. 19010

Block 107.04 Lots 108.02 a/k/a 10911 Sunset Drive

Amount $257.75

11. Karen Wisdom

483 Fislerville Road

Mullica Hill, N.J. 08062

Block 98.03 Lots 103.02 a/k/a 258 – 99th Street

Amount $270.50

12. Stone Harbor Square LLC

42 Rehoboth Avenue

Rehoboth Beach, DE 19971

Block 96.03 Lots 95 a/k/a 261 – 96th Street

Amount $155.75

13. Charles R. Clarke Jr.

10729 Third Avenue

Stone Harbor, N.J. 08247

Block 108.04 Lots 89 a/k/a 10729 Third Avenue

Amount $321.50

14. Bruce R. Young

P.O. Box 33

Saylorsburg, Pa. 18353

Block 109.01 Lots 12.02 a/k/a/5 – 109th Street

Amount $321.50 



BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Chief Financial Officer shall take any and all steps necessary to effectuate such refunds and shall make the proper adjustments to the financial records of the Borough.   

	


Vote




6 Councilmembers AYE

RESOLUTION 2015-S-104 (Reimburse Fire Safety & Cert of Title Fees - Leahy)
Upon motion of




Councilmember Joan Kramar
Seconded by





Councilmember Al Carusi
WHEREAS, William J. Leahy of Long & Foster Real Estate paid $ 150.00 for Fire Safety Fee ($100)  and Certificate of Title Transfer Fee ($50) for Block 96.04 Lot 119.07 a/k/a 300 – 99th Street Unit #7 ; and 

WHEREAS, it has been established that the fees were paid for a transfer inspection which did not occur; and

WHEREAS, the Zoning Officer and Fire Official have requested a refund of $ 150.00 to be sent to William J. Leahy the request was approved by the CFO;

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, on May 19, 2015, by the Mayor and Council of the Borough of Stone Harbor, in the County of Cape May that $ 150.00 be refunded to William J. Leahy of Long & Foster Real Estate and that the proper officers make the proper adjustments in their records.

Vote




6 Councilmembers AYE
RESOLUTION 2015-S-105 (EUS – Black Bear Lacrosse)
Upon motion of





Councilmember Karen Lane
Seconded by






Councilmember Al Carusi
RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING AWARD OF CONTRACTS 

FOR EXTRAORDINARY UNSPECIFIABLE SERVICES 

FOR A LACROSSE CAMP DURING THE 2015 SUMMER SEASON
WHEREAS, the Borough of Stone Harbor, in an effort to expand recreational opportunities for resident and visitors has pursued the provision of certain “sport camps” which are extraordinary and not amenable to typical specification processes; and

WHEREAS, agreements to provide such services are acceptable and do not fall under typical specification procedure and are therefore exempt from public bidding in accordance with N.J.S.A. 40A:11-5 as Extraordinary Unspecifiable Services; and

WHEREAS, a contract for the following services has been prepared and is on file with the Borough Clerk:

1. Lacrosse camp conducted by Black Bear Lax, LLC


 May 1 through September 30, 2015 


NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Borough Council of the Borough of Stone Harbor, County of Cape May, State of New Jersey, duly assembled in public session this 19th day of May, 2015, as follows;

1. That the preamble of this Resolution is hereby incorporated herein by reference;

2. That the Mayor and Clerk are hereby authorized and directed to execute the aforementioned contract on behalf of the Borough.

Vote




6 Councilmembers AYE

RESOLUTION 2015-S-106 (Purchase Fabricated Fence – CO OP)

Upon motion of




Councilmember Judy Davies-Dunhour
Seconded by





Councilmember Barry D. Mastrangelo
WHEREAS,  the Borough of Stone Harbor entered into the Middlesex Regional Educational Services Commission Cooperative, New Jersey State Approved Co-Op #65MCESCCPS by Resolution 2015-S- 85 on April 21, 2015 for the purpose of purchasing playground equipment and appurtenances; and

WHEREAS, the Recreation Department will be using this Co-Op to purchase Custom Fabricated Fencing as per quote attached for a total of $137,676.24.    

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, by the Mayor and Council of the Borough of Stone Harbor, County of Cape May, State of New Jersey that the purchase of Custom Fabricated Fencing as per quote attached for a total price of $ 137,676.24 be approved.

6 Councilmembers AYE
RESOLUTION 2015-S-107(Graver Contract)

Upon motion of




Councilmember Barry D. Mastrangelo
Seconded by





Councilmember Joselyn O. Rich 
AUTHORIZING A 2015 CONTRACT 

WITH RICHARD GRAVER, NETWORK ENGINEER

FOR EXTRAORDINARY, UNSPECIFIABLE SERVICES


WHEREAS, The Borough Council of the Borough of Stone Harbor has determined that there exists a need for oversight and maintenance of the Borough’s information technology; and


WHEREAS, Richard Graver, Network Engineer of 118 Reading Avenue Tuckahoe, N.J. 08250 supplies a service that is specialized and qualitative in nature requiring expertise, extensive training and proven reputation in this field of endeavor, which constitutes an Extraordinary Unspecifiable Service not subject to public bidding; and


WHEREAS, the Borough Council is satisfied to engage Mr. Graver for the purposes outlined herein in accordance with the attached contract which is incorporated herein and made a part hereof by reference; and


WHEREAS, the amount of the contract in question is $5760.00, which amount is less than the threshold which would require public bidding, subject to adjustment at the rate of $120.00 dollars per hour if Mr. Graver’s services exceed four hours per month as detailed in the contract. Services performed outside normal business hours will be billed at the emergency rate of $180.00 per hour. In accordance with the contract, less than three (3) hours of service per month will result in a service credit to the Borough which may be applied to a succeeding month, which credits expire at the end of the contract term; and


WHEREAS, funds are available for such services as evidenced by the certification of the Chief Financial Officer of the Borough attached hereto;


WHEREAS, this resolution authorizing the award of a contract for "Extraordinary, Unspecifiable Services" along with the proposal submitted by Richard Graver, shall serve as the agreement between the parties and shall be available for public inspection; and


Now, Therefore, Be It Resolved by the Borough Council of the Borough of Stone Harbor, duly assembled in public session this 19th day of May, 2015, as follows:


1.  The Mayor and the Clerk are hereby authorized and directed to execute the attached contract which, along with the terms of this Resolution, as the contract for provision of an "Extraordinary, Unspecifiable Service" in accordance with 40A:11–5(1)(a) of the Local Public Contracts Law because this service is specialized and qualitative in nature requiring expertise, extensive training and proven reputation in this field of endeavor


2. A notice of this action shall be published in accordance with law.

_________________________________ __________________________________

Richard Graver                                 date      Suzanne M. Walters, Mayor        date

6 Councilmembers AYE
RESOLUTION 2015-S-108 (Purchase Dump Truck – State Contract) 
Upon motion of




Councilmember Joan Kramar
Seconded by





Councilmember Al Carusi
 Purchase 2015 Ford F-350 Dump Truck – STATE CONTRACT

Public Works Department

WHEREAS, there is a need to purchase a new 2016 Ford F-350 Dump Truck for the Public Works Department; and

WHEREAS, this vehicle can be purchased from Winner Ford of 250 Berlin Road, Cherry Hill, New Jersey 08034 through State Contract #A88758; and

WHEREAS, the maximum amount of the purchase is $55,142.00 and funds are available for said purchase as evidenced by the Chief Financial Officer’s Certificate attached hereto; and

WHEREAS, New Jersey State contract A88758 is available to all political subdivisions of the State and the contract period is from March 19, 2015 to March 18, 2016, and public bids are not required when the purchase is under a State contract in accordance with 40A:11-12 of the Local Public Contracts Law.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Borough Council of the Borough of Stone Harbor, in the County of Cape May on this 19th day of May, 2015 as follows:

1. The preamble of this Resolution is hereby incorporated by reference as if set forth here at length.

2. The Chief Financial Officer is hereby authorized and directed to prepare a Purchase Order for approval and forward same upon approval to the appropriate party in accordance with State Contract #A88758 for the purchase of the aforementioned 2016 Ford F-350 Dump Truck.

3. That all Borough officers and/or employees required to approve said Purchase Order are hereby directed to do so forthwith. 

Vote




6 Councilmembers AYE
RESOLUTION 2015-S-109 (Refund Boat Slip #63)

Upon motion of




Councilmember Al Carusi
Seconded by





Councilmember Joselyn O. Rich  

WHEREAS, Albert Vallen of 57 E. Germantown Avenue, Maple Shade, N.J. 08052 rented boat slip # 63  in the Borough Marina; and

WHEREAS, Mr. Vallen has asked for a refund of $1,500 since he won’t be putting his Jet Ski in the water this year. 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, by the Mayor and Council of the Borough of Stone Harbor, in the County of Cape May on this 19th day of May, 2015 that $ 1,500 be refunded to Albert Vallen and that the proper officers make the proper adjustments in their records.

Vote




6 Councilmembers AYE
RESOLUTION 2015-S-110 (Purchase Police Boat) 

Upon motion of




Councilmember Al Carusi
Seconded by





Councilmember Joselyn O. Rich

AWARDING A CONTRACT FOR Carolina Skiff 198DLV POLICE BOAT 

WHEREAS, quotes were solicited by the Stone Harbor Police Department  which specifications are hereby incorporated herein by reference, all in accordance with the Local Public Contracts Law, N.J.S.A. 40A:11-1 et seq.; and


WHEREAS, the Borough Council has reviewed the recommendations made by the Police Department on said quotes; and


 WHEREAS, the Chief Financial Officer has determined that sufficient funds are available as evidenced by the Chief Financial Officer’s Certification attached hereto; and


WHEREAS, the  quote submitted by Roger Babson of Riptide Marine Center Limited of 856 Atlantic City Blvd, Bayville, N.J. 08721 in the amount of $ $28,326.51 was the quote  accepted; and


NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Borough Council of the Borough of Stone Harbor, County of Cape May, State of New Jersey duly assembled in public session this 19th of May, 2015 that the P.O for the purchase of a 2015 Carolina Skiff 198 DLV and all materials specified in the Quote dated May 14, 2015  to Robert Walker  which specifications are hereby incorporated herein by reference, be and the same is hereby awarded to Riptide Marine Center Limited for  the stated quote amount of $ 28,326.51. 


BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that the Borough is hereby authorized and directed to execute the P.O. for same in accordance with the quote submitted and incorporated herein as stated above.

Vote




6 Councilmembers AYE
MOTION – Approve MTHS Senior Picnic – 96th Street June 16th  3-5  No Tags Required
Upon motion of



Councilmember Judy Davies-Dunhour  
Seconded by




Councilmember Joselyn O. Rich 
Vote




6 Councilmembers AYE

MOTION – Use of 101st Street Pavilion St. Mary’s Church Saturday 
Upon motion of



Councilmember Joan Kramar 
Seconded by




Councilmember Al Carusi
Vote




6 Councilmembers AYE

MOTION  Approve Special Events

Turtle Trot



5/24/15

Get in Gear Bike Event

6/13/15

Harbaugh Sand Castle

7/5/15

Surfside Rugby Tournament
7/18/15 – 7/19/15

Meagher Friends Triathlon

7/25/15

Vote




6 Councilmembers AYE

DISCUSSION

None

May 21, 2015 BOROUGH OF STONE HARBOR   Page No: 1    10:13 AM                                             Check Register By Check Id                                                     

Range of Checking Accts: DISBURSEMENT    to DISBURSEMENT      Range of Check        

Report Type: All Checks              Report Format: Super Condensed  Check Type: 

================================================================================

 Check # Check Date Vendor     Amount Paid     Reconciled/Void Ref Num

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------

  39129  05/20/15   ACEBIRDS ATLANTIC CITY ELECRIC                   67.32        39130  05/20/15   ACELE    ATLANTIC CITY ELECTRIC CO.          10,358.44      

  39131  05/20/15   ACESEWER ATLANTIC CITY ELECTRIC                 629.50      

  39132  05/20/15   ACESTLIG ATLANTIC CITY ELECTRIC               8,274.94      

  39133  05/20/15   ACEWATER ATLANTIC CITY ELECTRIC               4,588.55        39134  05/20/15   BLANEYDO BLANEY & DONOHUE, P.A.               1,624.00        39135  05/20/15   BORSH    BOROUGH OF STONE HARBOR            187,329.49      

  39136  05/20/15   CAMPM    CAMP MARINE SERVICE, INC.            2,874.43      

  39137  05/20/15   CAPEMINI CAPE MINING & RECYCLING, LLC           122.40      

  39138  05/20/15   CAPRI    CAPRIONI PORTABLE TOILETS              580.00        39139  05/20/15   CASAP    CASA PAYROLL SERVICES                  208.95        39140  05/20/15   CCFA0005 CROHNS & COLITIS FOUNDATION OF         250.00        39141  05/20/15   CENTURFG CENTRAL TURF & IRRIGATION SUPP         317.46        39142  05/20/15   CHOFF    COURT HOUSE OFFICE SUPPLIES            454.39        39143  05/20/15   CMCCOAST CMC COAST GUARD COMMUNITY              225.00        39144  05/20/15   CMCMU    C.M.C. MUNICIPAL UTILITY AUTHO     602,692.87        39145  05/20/15   COASTBRO COASTAL BROADCASTING SYST,INC.       1,104.00        39146  05/20/15   COMCA1ST COMCAST                                 27.04        39147  05/20/15   CRAFTSNA NANCY C. CRAFTS                         30.00        39148  05/20/15   DENFENCE COLLINS/DENNISVILLE FENCE            1,642.88        39149  05/20/15   DUCAMIRA MIRANDA DUCA                            49.00        39150  05/20/15   EASTERNW EASTERN WAREHOUSE DISTRIBUTORS         558.04        39151  05/20/15   GARDS    GARDEN STATE HWY. PRODUCTS             175.00        39152  05/20/15   GENER    GENERAL CODE, LLC                      821.19        39153  05/20/15   GRAIN    GRAINGER                               781.03        39154  05/20/15   GRUCC    GRUCCIO, PEPPER, P.A.                1,145.50        39155  05/20/15   HERAL    HERALD NEWSPAPERS                      516.20        39156  05/20/15   HILESNIC NICOLE HILES                            65.00        39157  05/20/15   HOMED    HOME DEPOT CREDIT SERVICES             494.98        39158  05/20/15   HOOVER   HOOVER TRUCK CENTERS                   170.08        39159  05/20/15   INSTFORE INSTITUTE FOR FORENSIC PSYCHOL       2,750.00        39160  05/20/15   JERSC    JERSEY CAPE DOOR                     2,550.00        39161  05/20/15   JOYCEMED JOYCE MEDIA                             35.00        39162  05/20/15   KEENC    KEEN COMPRESSED GAS                     61.20        39163  05/20/15   KINDL    KINDLE FORD MERCURY LINCOLN         33,872.10        39164  05/20/15   LEADE    LEADER PRINTERS                        749.91        39165  05/20/15   MARSHMCL MARSH & MCLENNAN AGENCY, LLC         2,500.00        39166  05/20/15   MINUTOLO MATTHEW MINUTOLO                       133.00        39167  05/20/15   MOTOR    MOTOROLA SOLUTIONS, INC.               434.00        39168  05/20/15   MUNIC    MUNICIPAL RECORD SERVICE               336.00        39169  05/20/15   NEWDECKC CHRISTINA NEWDECK                      240.00        39170  05/20/15   OCECO    COWI NORTH AMERICA, INC.             2,694.36        39171  05/20/15   ONECA    ONE CALL CONCEPTS, INC.                105.40        39172  05/20/15   PEDRO    PEDRONI FUEL COMPANY                 4,918.70        39173  05/20/15   PRESSACY THE PRESS OF ATLANTIC CITY             580.32        39174  05/20/15   REGANMAR REGAN, MARY JANE                        64.75        39175  05/20/15   REMDEVES REMINGTON VERNICK & WALBERG          1,250.00        39176  05/20/15   REMIN    REMINGTON, VERNICK & WALBERG             0.00     05/20/15 VOID         0

  39177  05/20/15   REMIN    REMINGTON, VERNICK & WALBERG        13,349.56        39178  05/20/15   REMSTESC REMINGTON VERNICK WALBERG            1,800.00        39179  05/20/15   RICHARDS MR. & MRS. DONALD RICHARDS              40.00        39180  05/20/15   RIGGI    RIGGINS, INC.                        3,443.02        39181  05/20/15   RUTGERPU RUTGERS, THE STATE UNIVERSITY          773.00        39182  05/20/15   SAFECARD SAFE-CARD ID SERVICES, INC.             80.31        39183  05/20/15   SANDP    SANDPIPER EMBROIDERY                 2,554.10        39184  05/20/15   SCHU2    SCHULER SECURITY, INC.                 480.00        39185  05/20/15   SEAGE    SEA GEAR MARINE SUPPLY INC.          6,857.80        39186  05/20/15   SEASHASP SEASHORE ASPHALT CORP.                 662.75        39187  05/20/15   SECUR005 SecurityProUSA                       1,200.00        39188  05/20/15   SERVSTAT SERVICE STATION SERVICES INC.        2,621.38        39189  05/20/15   SHMUSEUM STONE HARBOR MUSEUM                    125.00        39190  05/20/15   SJGAB    SOUTH JERSEY GAS CO.                 1,848.92        39191  05/20/15   SJGAW    SOUTH JERSEY GAS CO.                   426.34        39192  05/20/15   STAPL    STAPLES CREDIT PLAN                    937.08        39193  05/20/15   STAPLEBU STAPLES BUSINESS ADVANTAGE             239.47        39194  05/20/15   STOCK    RICHARD STOCKTON COLLEGE OF NJ       7,783.72        39195  05/20/15   STRATEGI STRATEGIC PRODUCTS & SERVICES          989.15        39196  05/20/15   STRUE    SEASHORE ACE HARDWARE                  131.32        39197  05/20/15   TIRAD    TIRADO, FRANCISCO                       79.95        39198  05/20/15   TOSHIDPW TOSHIBA BUSINESS SOLUTIONS             700.45        39199  05/20/15   TREA2    TREASURER, STATE OF NEW JERSEY          91.00        39200  05/20/15   USABL    U.S.A. BLUE BOOK                     1,661.48        39201  05/20/15   VILLASAU NAPA AUTO PARTS                         22.64        39202  05/20/15   WAGNERWA WALT WAGNER ENTERPRISES,LLC          1,425.00        39203  05/20/15   WBMASONI W.B. MASON                              57.98        39204  05/20/15   WEIGH    WEIGHTS & MEASURES FUND                 80.00        39205  05/20/15   WESTE    WESTERN PEST SERVICES                  193.50        39206  05/20/15   YOSIMUSI YOSI MUSIC, LLC                        600.00                         862

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Report Totals     Paid       Void        Amount Paid        Amount Void

                  ----       ----        -----------        -----------

Checks:             77          1         932,707.34               0.00 

                ======     ======   ================     ==============

         Total:     77          1         932,707.34               0.00 

Upon motion of



Councilmember Barry D. Mastrangelo

Seconded by





Councilmember Al Carusi
That we pay the bills provided the vouchers are in proper order and sufficient funds exist.       

Vote




5 Councilmembers
AYE

RESOLUTION 2015-S-111 (Closed Session)

Upon motion of




Councilmember Judy Davies-Dunhour
Seconded by 





Councilmember Barry D. Mastrangelo
A Resolution Providing for a Meeting Not Open to the Public 

in Accordance with the Provisions of 

the New Jersey Open Public Meetings Act,

N.J.S.A. 10:4–12


Whereas, the Borough Council of the Borough of Stone Harbor is subject to certain requirements of the Open Public Meetings Act, N.J.S.A. 10:4–6, et seq., and


Whereas, the Open Public Meetings Act, N.J.S.A. 10:4–12, provides that an Executive Session, not open to the public, may be held for certain specified purposes when authorized by Resolution, and


Whereas, it is necessary for the Borough Council of the Borough of Stone Harbor to discuss in a session not open to the public certain matters relating to the item or items authorized by N.J.S.A. 10:4–12b and designated below:

1. Matter involving the purchase, lease or acquisition of real property with public funds

Now, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Borough Council of the Borough of Stone Harbor, assembled in public session on May 19, 2015, that an Executive Session closed to the public shall be held on May 19, 2015 at or about 4:30 P.M. in the Borough Hall of the Borough of Stone Harbor, 9508 Second Avenue, Stone Harbor, New Jersey, for the discussion of matters relating to the specific items designated above.


Official action may be taken as a result of said executive session.


It is anticipated that, in accordance with law and in a timely manner, the deliberations conducted in closed session may be disclosed to the public upon the determination of the Borough Council that the public interest will no longer be served by such confidentiality.

Vote




6 Councilmembers AYE
PUBLIC COMMENT

None 
MOTION TO ADJOURN

Upon motion of




Councilmember Barry Mastrangelo
Seconded by 





Councilmember Joan Kramar
That the Regular Meeting of Mayor and Council be adjourned at 6:15 p.m. 

Vote




6 Councilmembers
AYE
APPROVED___________________________________, 2015
_____________________________________________, Mayor

ATTEST:______________________________________, Borough Clerk
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